Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: procurement policies
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked for:

1. A copy of your most up to date procurement policy.
Answer:

The Council does not have a procurement policy. Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
We do have Contract Procedure Rules, attached, which is more of a procedure document.

2. A copy of your most up to date I.T. procurement policy.
As above, it’s the Corporate Procedure Rules.
3. A copy of your most up to date software asset management policy.
4. A copy of your most up to date hardware asset management policy.
With regard to Qs. 3 & 4, the Council do not have these, and therefore this is a refusal in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Act, information not held. 

5. A copy of your most up to date corporate/purchasing credit card policy.
Please see attached Government Procurement Cards (GPC) Acceptable Use Policy 

6. A copy of your most up to date expenses policy.
Please see attached Business Travel Policy and Out of Pocket Expenses Policy.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
